
Community Council  
Agenda Jan. 20, 2021    4:30 p.m. 

Room 30 

 

 

1. Welcome:  Attending were Julie Lundell, Stacee Rowher, 

Maree Pope, Eric Peterson, Jen Merrill, Lori James, Amanda 

Mitchell, and Tara Turner 

 

2. Review of Minutes: Approved by Maree Pope, and seconded 

by Jen Merrill 

 

3. School Improvement Plan—Lori James discussed the 

significant reduction in discipline referrals this year as 

compared to last year and the SEL strategies that have 

contributed to that—Julie Lundell shared Dibels data and the 

growth that has come between beginning and middle of the 

year testing.  We will further drill down to the message of the 

data, including the number of students who have 

transitioned to Davis Connect, as we have barely completed 

the middle of year testing.—Mrs. Lundell discussed teacher 

surveys and their desire to continue to use Trustlands funds 

to support TAs to help intervene and personalize student 

instruction for growth.  We also received feedback to 

continue utilizing Trustland funds to update technology, as 

we have some on a lease that is ending this year.  Davis Ed 

Foundation is assisting with this funding, as well as our 

fundraiser held earlier in the year. 

 

4. School Business—1) Digital Citizenship & Safety review by 

school STS, Tara Turner   2) Summit Learning application 



for 5th/6th grades by Julie Lundell:  Teachers have visited 

other schools to observe in place, and each have agreed to 

apply for Summit Learning platform.  Application was 

completed and submitted, with approval from Davis School 

District.  Looking forward to teacher trainings and parent 

information nights coming up to prepare for this opportunity 

to begin next year. 

 

5. Community Business:  Mrs. Merrill reported on her 

community council training that she attended.  She 

discussed getting feedback from parents to help guide 

decisions as you identify yourself as a school community 

council member.  She spoke to giving parents a strong voice 

in the schools and making decisions pertinent to our own 

school, along with being an active participant as a 

community council member.  Mrs. Lundell reviewed our 

bike/scooter parking areas as discussed in the last meeting & 

our actions to this point to establish a set scooter parking 

zone.  With the slating for a remodel on the next bond, there 

will likely come additional changes in parking, dropping off 

zones, etc. that will further affect these.  We discussed class 

sizes with the effects of CoVid and what that may look like 

next year, as we anticipate return of Davis Connect students, 

along with the basic formula for anticipating the number of 

teachers we would have. 

 

6. Next meeting:  We will look to addressing the SIP (school 

improvement plan) more deeply during our next couple of 

meetings. Members are encouraged to contribute ideas 

towards goals for the upcoming year.  We will continue to 

meet in person for the next meeting. 


